

Aztec Calendar

# AZUSA HIGH SCHOOL AZTECS **Kiowa Class of 1961**

#### General Information.

Welcome to issue #2 of our Newletter. Janice Ashborn is the "point man" where all your contact information should be sent. Her email is okayjan@cox.net and her street address is 8670 Robles Dr, San Diego, CA 92119. Be sure to include your email address. Anything else can come directly to me for inclusion in this newsletter. Just email me info at settledgal@juno.com or mail me at 148 Gina Court, Newbury Park, CA 91320. A phone call at 805-498-8183 between 7-10pm might work as well. To those I have snail-mailed this to: if you have an email, PLEASE let us know what it is.

## 50<sup>th</sup> Reunion.

Okay, so nothing on this at this time. But this is where information will show up as plans are made.

## Happenings.

There was a golf tournament held in January at the Trilogy at Glen Ivy with Jeff Eby in charge. The classmates who participated were Louis Mason, Nita (Matthews) and Chuck Hardin, Butch Lightfoot, Jim Jernigan, Joe Martinez, Fred Aguirre, Bob O'Connor, Roger Whiteley, Bob Miller, Joanne (Srack) Mead, Richard Rubio and Jeff Eby. Guests: Kathy Eby and Sally Mason.

Notes from Jeff Eby regarding the tournament: "It was a wonderful day with old friends...prizes, old stories and lies, delicious food, and of course, fun on the golf course. The winners were the team of Butch, Jeff, Chuck and Fred. Longest drive was won by Bob Miller for a blast of over 250 yards. Not bad for a guy that picks up a club once a year. Closest to the pin on the par three was won by Fred Aguirre. Everyone had a great time and Butch is planning another one sometime in October...mark your calendar...you won't want to miss another one of these great togethers."

### From Azusa High.

I have contacted the AHS office to have them feed me info on Homecomings, special basketball games, etc.

Here is the first one:

ALL CLASS REUNION - The Class of 1987 would like to invite all alumni - no matter what year - to an open reunion. Location - The Double Tree Hotel in Claremont, CA. Dress is "resort casual". Contact information: Great Reunions at 800-655-7971 or ahsclassof87@yahoo.com Hope to see you there!

## Special Reports.

USC is getting an AHS graduate for their golf team. Lizette Salas has signed a letter of intent with USC. Salas, a senior at Azusa High has made eight AJGA appearances this year, placing seventh or better in each, including three runner-up finishes. She is ranked 14th of the AJGA Polo Golf Rankings with a 74.33 scoring average and was selected as a Rolex Junior All-American second teamer. On top of all that, she took first place in the CIF-Women's Southern California Golf Association's State Championship, making it the first time Azusa High School has won the title. Lizette has been golfing since the age of eight. Let's hear a cheer for Lizette and AHS!

If I could get others to send me items, I can easily put them in this section.

#### Illnesses, etc...

If someone knows of an alumni who is very ill, please let me know. We are sad to say that Pat (Hill) Roembke's husband passed away on February 3<sup>rd</sup>. So sorry Pat - our wishes go out to you.

## Changes.

If you change your address, phone number, email or even your name, please contact Janice Ashborn at <a href="mailto:okayjan@cox.net">okayjan@cox.net</a>. She will let me know and I shall put the changes here.

### Newly found alumni.

If you find someone who is not on the attached list, please send that information to Janice. This will be updated each quarter.)

#### In Memoriam.

You, dear readers, have to be the one to let me know about anyone who passes. At the present time we are aware of the following alumni who are no longer with us:

Loree Hodge
Gary Bielke
Ken Navarro
Theresa Asbury Bence
Kenneth MacDermott
Ray Nakama
Gary Pollard
Kenneth White
Geraldine Diaz Kinsey

## **Special Personal Events.**

You also need to be the ones to let me know about the below items. Just email me at <a href="mailto:settledgal@juno.com">settledgal@juno.com</a>. Or call or write.....

Anniversaries, marriages, divorces, etc. Birthdays
Special trips
Newly arrived grand/great grandchildren
Retirements
Anything else you want mentioned.

Have a great spring season and I am looking forward to hearing from you! Don't forget to swing those clubs – it was great fun even if I don't golf well! And it will be for you too.